Program Performance:  

	
	
	
	

	
	Metric
	12/31/2018
	12/31/2019

	
	Eligibility Decisions 
	261
	258

	
	Plans Written 
	176
	157

	
	Eligible + Served 
	1,539
	1,544

	
	Rehabilitations 
	76
	71

	
	Average Wage 
	$15.81 
	$14.35 

	
	Average Hours 
	30.29
	28.55




Programmatic Updates:
· The ILOB Program finished FFY2019 with a total of 1,160 individuals served.
 
· The BSVI team from central office met with each regional team to discuss programmatic updates and listen to the concerns from the field.  Topics discussed included changes to bioptic driving program, changes in the VR Fee Schedule definitions and provider credential requirements, guidance on computer access training, and outreach and referral development.


· The BSVI program continues its positive trends in applications. YTD ending 12/31/19 shows an increase of 4% statewide in applications received in to the VR/BSVI program.

· Staff provided outreach and referral development at the Northeast Ohio Transition Symposium. Focus was on how to support schools in working with students with vision loss. Staff also meet quarterly with the Ohio Department of Health to share program updates and find intersections in the populations that we serve. 

· The Outreach Plan this quarter will focus on attendance at local advocacy chapter meetings around Ohio, developing “Tech Tips of the Month” highlighting different technology applications, outreach to optical and ophthalmological technician training programs, outreach to groups affected by neurological events such as stroke and traumatic brain injury, and developing a focus on the aging workforce who experience sensory loss due to age. 


· Deaf literacy partnership with ASPIRE and Ohio School for the Deaf to provide instruction in English literacy to 6 deaf individuals from around Ohio. These are the original individuals from the previous cycle who are continuing on in their education. Improvements to the English literacy skills of a person whose primary language is American Sign Language improves their employment opportunities and advancement potential within the world of work. Recruitment efforts will begin with the new program year to expand to include new learners.

